Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

April 26, 2004
6:00 pm


Scott’s Seafood
Walnut Creek


Directors present:

Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton,

Directors excused absent:
Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz, Tony Turninsky

Others present:

Ed Reagor, Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Reagor. Being that a quorum was not present official business could not be conducted. 

Minutes of the January 26, 2004 Board of Directors Meeting were reviewed and corrected. Approval will be sought at the next board meeting. 

The property manager presented the March 2004 financial statements. 

The following spring/summer maintenance items were reviewed:

1.) Doc Gelso Construction is completing siding repair at 3012 Silver Strike. 

2.) The Robert Sutton Co. is vacuum sweeping the parking lots in late April.

3.) The Camco maintenance crew is doing grounds cleanup, dead tree removal, damaged screen repairing, replacement of damaged picket railings securing 2x4’s on entry and rear decks, setting deck nails down, repairing damaged light fixtures and posts, painting tower laundry rooms, staining tower buildings stairs, repairing meter room doors, installing treated timber curbing at 3079-3082, installing water pressure regulators in tower bldgs, repairing rain gutters over meter room doors, repairing woodpecker holes, repairing and rebuilding window grates, and repainting entry doors on as needed basis.

4.) Mosher paving is completing parking lot and pathway asphalt repairs, which include the installation of berms in the lot on Aspen Grove adjacent to units 3124-3126.

5.) Clearview Window Cleaning will be washing exterior windows this spring and summer. Part of the work will be staggered to follow the siding staining project.

6.) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be staining approximately 25% of the units siding staining this summer. Prior to the painter beginning the work he has asked that the board inspect and approve the stain product on units 3067-3069. This building was treated in the fall with Preservawood over the black trim. The sunlight and chemical reaction of the two products in the temperature extremes has not had a graying effect on the trim. Exterior window washing of stained units will follow. 

The following Architectural Review Committee business was discussed:

1) Owners with unauthorized window additions at 3108 and 3122 have been contacted by the Association’s attorney to remove the windows and return the siding and window configurations to the original architectural style.

2) Shelton and Associates Engineering evaluated the window additions in a shear wall at 3112 and provided a structural solution to allow the windows to remain. The owner will be provided with the “fix” and informed that the work must be completed by a licensed and insured contractor by a specified date.

3) Mr. Thornton reported on responses to a recent letter to the membership by the window replacement subcommittee. The letter contained the costs from Doc Gelso Construction on replacement of windows with Loewen windows. 18 unit owners have responded positively to Mr. Thornton on having their windows upgraded. These people will be notified that 2 other bids are being solicited. The contract for installation will be between the owner and the contractor, not the owner and association or contractor and association. The window style ultimately decided by the ARC will be reviewed and approved by the Board prior to implementation. The style will then become the standard for future window replacements. Owners will have the maintenance responsibility for the new windows.

4) A request from the owner of 3070 to expand the upper deck on a 2 bedroom / 2 bath end unit in a diagonal fashion was reviewed and denied. The modification would not be in architectural conformity with the rest of the property. 

5) A request from the owners of 3175 to install 2 exterior vents was reviewed and denied. Diagonal siding penetration provides an access point for water intrusion damage and rotting. 

The assembled directors discussed the Association’s vehicle towing policy. Letters from 3 homeowners who experienced their vehicles being towed were reviewed. It was decided that opinions from the rest of the Board would be solicited by email on the handing of this matter. 

Mr. Miller provided a report on the Village construction, the Village parking lot expansion, and the NPOA parking lot expansion.  

In Other Business Mr. Thornton requested that replacement reserve funding of major items be addressed in the next meeting in light of dry rot repair / siding replacement costs experienced to date at 2 units.

The next meeting was set for 9:00 am Saturday July 10th at unit 3078. A walkthrough inspection of the property will follow. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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